## etter To Editor:

We the Cole Sisters, Mrs. Willie J. Moore of Indianapolis, IN; Mrs. Kizzie A. Crawford of Rock Hill, MO; and nephews Mr. and Mrs. Charles Tabor of St. Louis, MO; Mr. Booker T. Fisher, Jr., Mr. and Mrs. Arvelle W. Fisher of St. Louis; Mr. and Mrs. Michael C. Fisher of Decatur, GA; Mr. and Mrs. James W. Brown of East Chicago, IN; and the whole clan wish to thank and commend the city of Kenton for your hospitality during our Cole and Brown Family Reunion in Kenton Memorial weekend. There were five generations of the late W.C. and Sophie Cole. We filled the Kenton Inn and had the best service and food in the world. Some stayed in Trenton and Union City, the Cole home, and Mrs. Nannie M. Taylor's home.

Kenton is growing in all directions and is so clean and well kept. We thank St. Paul Baptist Church, our pastor Rev. W.L. Pounds and lovely wife and members. Mrs. Jacqueline Means presented a beautiful painting of Jesus to Rev. and Mrs. Pounds.

Thanks also to County Line Lodge #68 and Naomi Chapter #265 OES for the use of their beautiful and convenient hall for our picnic and free clinic by Dr. Marsha Fisher Dunlap of Barnes Hospital St. Louis, MO. The clan gave a new microwave oven to the

hall. We fed all family and friends Saturday and Sunday and had food left. We thank reporter, Mrs. Sarah Skinner for her assistance and lovely write-up. We maintain our home at 305 S. Poplar St., and for twenty-six years we have helped to keep Rossom Cemetery, a suggestion given by Mrs. Kizzie A. Crawford, youngest of the Cole sisters.

Our father, the late W.C. Cole worked for the Shotz Co. at the produce house forty years, the building where the King Lumber Co. is now located. Without the Shotz family we could not have made it, we still keep in touch with Mrs. Peggy Shotz Tohrner of Nashville. Thanks to all our Kenton friends, the William Edmonds, Mrs. Mildred Fox, Mrs. Jean Gray, Dr. Gray, Mrs. Margaret Lumpkins, Mrs. Lou Alice Dodd, the former Ms. Dorothy Arnold, and Mrs. Dixie Ramer of Nashville.

We thank God for our family, we have some in various fields and professions, All have studied and

done well.

On Monday morning we had a delicious breakfast at the Kenton Inn after which all went to Rosson to decorate.

Michael and Kyle Fisher, twins on The Heat of The Night TV show are great great grandsons of the Coles. We enjoy The Tri-City Reporter each week.

Sincerely. Mrs. Willie J. Moore 6100 Bettcher Ave. Indianapolis, IN 46208